
 

 
 

Commitment on Cage Free Eggs 
 
We’re committed to continuous improvement in connection with our sourcing decisions and 
supply chain, including in connection with the important issue of cage-free eggs. 
 
Fresh shell eggs represent a relatively small element of our supply chain and are only used or 
served in a fraction of our stores. 
 
We only use or serve cage-free shell eggs in the stores we directly operate. 
 
We’ve also transitioned our approved supply chain for domestic franchise partners so that only 
cage-free eggs are available to be used or served in their stores. 
 
Our Beefy’s Pies factory is also in the process of transitioning to cage-free shell eggs and egg pulp 
for use in the manufacture of pies and other bakery goods it produces. We expect that transition 
to be completed soon. 
 
We recognize, however, the broader relevance of eggs to our domestic supply chain and that of 
our licensed partners in other regions throughout the globe, including eggs as ingredients. 
 
Each of our brands have therefore committed to transition to cage-free eggs globally by 2030 
(including shell eggs, liquid eggs, egg products and egg ingredients). 
 
We will work with our suppliers to realize this ambition in connection with the supply chain we 
directly control, and with our licensed partners to help them meet the standards we have set for 
the brands they represent. 
 
We will provide updates regarding our progress in our future Sustainability Reports. 
 


